
White Lake Citizens League
Meeting Minutes: March 23, 2011

Board members present:  Tom DeSantis, Larry D’Angelo, Walt Koziol, Jack Butler, Bob 
Parrett, Larry McCullen, Frank Dyson, Gary Webb, Bob Pisoni, and  Carol Webb

Board members present by proxy: Lenny Wojewoda

Board members absent:  Darrol Spurgeon

Other members present:  Janice D’Angelo,  Ken Jankowski, and John Guerreiro

The meeting was called to order by president Tom DeSantis at 7:05 p.m.
 
Minutes:  The minutes were reviewed.  Jack Butler made a motion to accept the minutes from the February 
meeting.  Seconded by Bob Pisoni.  All in favor.
 
Nominations for Board Members:  Larry D’Angelo nominated Walt Koziol, Gary Webb and Frank Dyson to renew 
their positions as Board Members.   Seconded by Bob Pisoni.   There were no more nominations.  Voted by 
acclamation.  Lenny Wojewoda and Darrol Spurgeon were also nominated.  According to the By Laws  Board 
Members have to be paid members.  Since they were not present to pay their dues, we will vote for them next 
month.

Fund Raisers:  Lenny is working on “Christmas in July” theme for this year’s boat parade and merchandise.  We will 
have a judges boat this year and continue the call in votes.  Tom DeSantis is going to ask Tricia Pilchowski and the 
White Lake Supervisor if they would like to be honorary judges.  We will ask Bill Maine if he would lead the parade 
with his wood boat.  Resident, Pat Day, volunteered to write articles for the newsletter.

Home Tour:  They have one house locked in.   Bob Parrett and Jack Butler are contacting other residents.  Let them 
know of any people that you think would interested.

Breakfast:  Tom suggested having a cake to recognize the WLCL’s 50th year of service.  After some discussion, we 
decided to have an ice cream social in August for the kids and have the cake at that time.  
Gary Webb volunteered to order a banner recognizing the WLCL’s 50th year.

Weed control:  They are going out to check the lake to see what weeds are growing.

Boat Patrols:  Sgt. Hatfield is the new sheriff for our lake.  Tom DeSantis is going to set up a meeting with the 
township supervisors, the sheriff and the WLCL to work out details for this year’s patrol.   They will do primarily Sat. 
& Sun patrols plus some fishing tournament days.  Also, holidays, especially the day of the fireworks.

ML&S 2011 Meeting:  Tom DeSantis, Frank Dyson and any other interested people, will be going to the conference 
in April.  Jack Butler offered the use of his condo for members going to help with the costs.  Walt needs to know who 
are going so he can send the registration fee.

The permit for weed control was raised to $1,500.  This is a huge increase.  

By Laws:   We discussed changing the Annual Meeting to May.  Then it would be after the newsletter goes out.  
This change can be voted on at any meeting as long as notice of a possible by law change is posted 10 days before.

Dredging:  We have a study funded for 2012.  Frank said we need to get soil samples to find out how much soil has 
to be removed and where to put it.  This is a Scope of Work report.  Then we have to get an engineering study for 
feasibility and then have a practicality meeting.  Walt asked Frank to make an outline for this project to present at 
the next meeting.

Ads on website:  Gary Webb asked if we are willing to put ads on our website.  There are some classified ads on 
the website now as well as a page listing businesses that support the WLCL.  Bob Pisoni and Gary Webb 
volunteered to be on a committee to discuss parameters for possible ads on the website with Bob Parrett.
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Adjourn:  Gary Webb made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Larry McCullen.  All in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
 

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Webb
Secretary
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